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Sunday, June 25, 2017: Monthly Board Meeting  
Called to order at 12:08pm 

7 of 8 board members: Quorum Present 
 

Meeting Held at:  Embers Broadway / 110 NW Broadway / Portland, OR 97209 
  

ATTENDANCE: 
 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Vickie Britton (Justin), Gary M. Klein, William H. Westervelt (Bill), 
Mariruth Orr (Stormy), Billy Cannon, Jacob Cannon, and Micky Ordaz (has to leave today’s 
meeting at 1pm). 

 

BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT WITH ADVANCE NOTICE:  Cole Richard Vliet-Sutten. 
 

TITLEHOLDERS PRESENT:  Lucky Ordaz (has to leave today’s meeting at 1pm). 
 

TITLEHOLDERS ABSENT WITH ADVANCE NOTICE:  Eric Windham (had to work today). 
 

GUESTS PRESENT:  Jena Jackson; Pup Mischief; Pup Snuggles; Sean Roberts and Jase Clow. 
 

SECRETARY’S REPORT: 
• No one saw any items requiring adjustment in the minutes of the May 2017 board meeting.  Bill 

made a motion to accept the minutes of the May 2017 board meeting as is.  Billy seconded the 
motion.  Justin, Gary, Bill, Stormy, Micky, Jacob, and Billy were present and voted in favor of 
accepting the minutes.  There were no votes against the motion and no abstentions.  The motion 
to formally accept the minutes of the May 2017 board meeting PASSED. 
 

TREASURER’S REPORT: 
 

Treasurerôs Report 

For June 2017 
 

Our starting balance was: $9,009.30 May 21st, 2017 

 

Deposits / Credits made during the last month included: 

 5/23/17  Bitchy Bingo & Brunch       $7.00 

    Additional money to make charity payout $1,000.00 

 

 6/13/17  Kickball Proceeds and Mr. Travel fund Lock Box Donations  $422.00 

    Lucky Balls Proceeds = $188.00 

    Lock Box Donations = $234.00 

 

    Lucky Balls Charity Payout 

    Proceeds = $188.00 

    Expenses (Park Rental) = -$185.00 

    Balance = $3.00 

    BLP’s 10% = -$0.30 

    Net Proceeds = $2.70 

 

Checks written /Debits made during the last month included:  

 5/21/17  Stormy Styles     Check 987  $185.00 

    Reimbursement for Lucky Balls Park Rental 
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 6/5/17  Uprinting.com     Debit Card  $443.76 

    2017 OLP Brochures 

 

Checks that have not cleared the bank: 

SEA-PAH Ad Reimbursement (from 2016): $35.00 

Reclaiming Our Leather History Payout (from 2016): $81.90 

 

Travel Fund Activity:  

 Mr. Travel Fund:  +$234.00 

 Ms. Travel Fund:    

 BB Travel Fund:   

 Puppy Travel Fund:   

 

The Current Allocation of Funds reflect the following: 

 Bank Account Balance:  $  8,809.54 
 Blackout Monetary Assets: $  6,749.69 

 Mr. Travel Fund  $     254.65 

Ms. Travel Fund  $     223.88 

 BB Travel Fund   $     283.20 

 Pup Travel Fund  $     294.86 

 Bitchy Bingo & Brunch Payout $   1,000.56 

 Lucky Balls Payout  $          2.70 

 

The activities for the year 2017 are as follows:  

Transactions in red have not cleared the bank  

Items marked with an * indicates a Leather Pride Expense  

Date 
Check / 
Deposit Recipient Debit Credit Balance 

01/01/17  Balance as of January 1, 2017   $10,353.10 

01/12/17 Debit Card International Puppy LLC $42.00  $10,311.10 

01/15/17 977 Micky Rebel (IMsBB Contest App Fee Reimbursement) $200.00  $10,111.10 

01/15/17 978 GLPW (Payment for West Coast Link Bronze Sponsorship) $100.00  $10,011.10 

01/15/17 979 PLA (1/2 page Kinkfest Ad) $70.00  $9,941.10 

01/15/17 980 Corporation Division (State Annual Report) $50.00  $9,891.10 

02/19/17 981 Cole Vliet-Sutten (IML Hotel) $548.85  $9,342.25 

02/26/17 Debit Card PrideNW (Parade Registration) $100.00  $9,242.25 

03/19/17 982 Cole Vliet-Sutten (IML Airfare Reimbursement) $165.80  $9,076.45 

03/19/17 983 Cole Vliet-Sutten (IML Airfare Reimbursement) $238.21  $8,838.24 

03/19/17 984 Micky Rebel (IMsBB Hotel) $380.02  $8,458.22 

03/19/17 985 Micky Rebel (IMsBB Travel Reimbursement) $419.98  $8,038.24 

03/20/17 Deposit Bitchy Bingo and Brunch Cash Proceeds  $469.00 $8,507.24 

03/21/17 Deposit Bitchy Bingo and Brunch Credit Card Proceeds  $658.00 $9,165.24 

03/21/17 ACH Intuit Credit Card Fees (Bitchy Bingo and Brunch) $18.04  $9,147.20 

04/16/17 986 Oregon Dept. of Justice (2016 CT-12 Fee) $20.00  $9,127.20 

04/24/17 Debit Card *Portland Parks & Rec (Fee for OLP BBQ Park Rental)* $90.00  $9,037.20 
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05/08/17 Debit Card 
123cheapdomains.com (1 year renewal of BLP and OLP 

domain names) $27.90  $9,009.30 

05/21/17 987 Stormy Styles (Reimbursement for Kickball Park Rental) $185.00  $8,824.30 

05/23/17 Deposit Bitchy Bingo and Brunch Rounding Money  $7.00 $8,831.30 

06/05/17 Debit Card  *Uprinting.com (2017 OLP Brochures)*  $443.76  $8,387.54 

06/13/17 Deposit Kickball Proceeds & Mr. Travel fund Lock Box Donations  $422.00 $8,809.54 

 

• Justin posted the report to the website prior to the meeting, but there were no printed copies available at 
the board meeting.  Justin read the report out loud.  The only questions raised was about the proceeds of 
the Lucky Balls event on June 11th 

• Gary made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report for June 2017.  Stormy seconded the motion.  
Stormy, Bill, Gary, Billy, Jacob, and Micky were present and voted in favor of accepting the treasurer’s 
report.  There were no votes against the motion and Justin was the only board member that abstained.  
The motion to formally accept the Treasurer’s Report for the June 2017 board meeting PASSED. 

 
 
TITLEHOLDERS REPORTS  
 
LUCKY’s Mr. Oregon State Leathermen report (in person & via email on June 25, 2017) 
 
Events attended: 

• 5/21:  Bootlab 

• 5/24:  Queer Leather Dinner 

• 5/25-28:  IML 

• 6/1:  Bears meeting 

• 6/1:  Cigar Party 

• 6/2:  Scotch & cigars  

• 6/3:  Jennifer's birthday party  

• 6/11:  BBQ & Kickball 

• 6/17:  pdxpah mosh 

• 6/18:  pride NW 

• 6/25:  BLP meeting 
 
Upcoming events: 

• 7/1:  rose city cigar social 

• 7/1:  kink night 

• 7/4-12:  Northern Exposure in Alaska 

• 7/14-16:  Impact Reno 
 

• Lucky reported that about 40 folks showed up at the Lucky Balls / Queer Family Potluck BBQ & 
Kickball Game on Sunday on June 11th.  The event took in $188 in donations from attendees, 
but the park rental fee was $185.  The net amount raised, after deducting expenses was $3. 

• Lucky discussed the proposal for an expansion of the Oregon Bears’ annual Car Wash to include 
folks from Blackout on July 22nd at the Q Center. 

 
ERIC’s Oregon State Bootblack report (submitted via email on June 25, 2017): 
 
Events attended: 
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• 5/24:  Queer Leather Dinner 

• 6/2;  Scotch & cigars  

• 6/11:  BBQ & Kickball 

• 6/18:  pride NW 

• 6/25:  BLP meeting 
 
Upcoming events: 

• 7/6:  Queer Munch 

• 7/7 : Scotch & Cigars 

• 7/8:  Boot Night 

• 7/15:  Queer Words 

• 7/15:  How Queer 

• 7/29:  L.U.R.E. 
 

• Eric’ email included an update on the July 11th Poetry slam event.  He has not been able to nail 
down his first choice for a comfortable location for this event.  Eric also has backup locations in 
mind which are very receptive to hosting this type of event.  Board members noted that event 
details have to be quickly nailed down so that we can promote this event. 

 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 

Congratulations to Cole for Competing at IML 2017: 
• Although Cole was not present at today’s board meeting, board member gave a round of 

applause to Cole congratulating him for competing as BLP’s representative at the International 
Mr. Leather 2017 contest in Chicago. 

 

Update on Bootblack Flags: 
• The recently purchased Bootblack flag arrived in time for the Portland Pride parade.  That flag 

was held for the folks to see from the sidewalks, when BLP’s entourage marched last week in the 
gay pride parade through downtown Portland. 

 

Discussion of Problems with recent Back Patches & redesign for Future Titleholders: 
• Justin had a meeting with the owner of Rock Ranch Embroidery to discuss the problem with the 

titleholder patches, with some of last year’s patches in hand.  Rock Ranch is actually more of an 
embroiderer, rather than an experienced leather crafter.  Various alternatives were suggested at 
that meeting. 

• Micky discussed some alternative approaches to designing back patches for future titleholders.  
Micky exchange communications with Shane Hutchinson from “Abraided Leather” of Louisville, 
Kentucky.  Shane was highly recommended for crafting leather regalia for several titleholders & 
groups in the OH/KY area since 2009.  Micky obtained some price quotes from Shane for patches 
& vests that she shared with the board. 

• Billy noted that titleholders should not be walking around with tattered titleholder regalia and he 
does not want them to pay the cost for remediating them. 
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• After some discussion of the options, Billy made a motion to authorize the purchase of 
replacement titleholder patches for Micky, Lucky and Eric at a price of up to $90/per patch 
procured from Abraided Leather in Kentucky.  If the titleholders & board members are 
comfortable with the quality of their new regalia, then BLP can have comfort ordering future 
patches from the same source.  Bill seconded the motion.  There was some discussion of the 
pricing options, and likelihood that Abraided Leather could deliver new patches in time for the 
2017 OSL Contest.  .  Justin, Gary, Bill, Stormy, Micky, Jacob, and Billy were present and voted in 
favor of authorizing this expenditure totaling $270 for Abraided Leather of Kentucky.  There were 
no votes against the motion, and no abstentions.  The motion to authorize the purchase of 3 
titleholder patches for Micky, Lucky and Eric to replace the patches that prematurely wore out, 
at a price not to exceed $90 per patch WAS APPROVED. 

 

Update on Checking account with Bank of the West 
• Gary reported that the change of signature forms were filed with the bank, and he received an 

email acknowledgment that they were filed & processed.  So we are now good to go, with 4 
officers of the board who are now authorized to sign checks.  We are still maintaining the 
requirement that 2 different signatures must appear on each check.  The authorized signers are 
Vicky /President; Stormy/Vice President; Bill/Treasurer and Gary/Secretary. 

 
Preparing for Oregon Leather Pride Week (August 4th thru 13th): 

• Stormy already has all of the condiments & trash bags in hand for the Leather Family BBQ on 
Monday Aug 7th.   

• We will need someone to bring bags of ice to the picnic site on Monday, Aug 7th. 

• ISRC approved our request for borrowing Casino equipment for the Leather Vegas night.  

• Leather & Lashes is being set up with Bill Spencer as the liaison from the ISRC.  We are still 
looking for some additional performers, as well as seeking two emcees:  one from the Rose 
Court, and one on behalf of Blackout. 

• Gary led a discussion of alternative ways of conducting auctions at Leather Vegas or at OSL 
Contest night.  Since these other methods all require higher levels of staff support & 
coordination, board members reached a consensus that for the time being, we will stick to the 
regular type of auction that patrons seem to be comfortable with.  The cash up front methods 
may clearly raise more money, but only if the audience is prepared for it in advance, and it is 
better suited for low to moderately priced items; and it takes up more time to collect funds, 
before allowing a higher bid to come in. 

• Seven of the 8 judging slots have been lined up.  The eighth person is scheduled to get back to us 
later today.  The judges’ runner and tally masters are all lined up. 

• Justin is scheduled to meet with the emcees later today to address their concerns. 

• Jacob reached out to Oggy of Butch & Nellies Meals on Heels, a Portland based food preparation 
& delivery service to get a proposal for Saturday afternoon food for contestants & staging crew.  
Butch & Nellies gave us a written quote for $150.  However, our original line item budget for this 
expense was $125.  Stormy made a motion to authorize spending up to $150 to get catering on 
Saturday, August 12th for contestants & stage crew with a Noon time delivery from Butch & 
Nellies Meals on Heels.  Billy seconded motion.  Justin, Gary, Bill, Stormy, Micky, Jacob, and Billy 
were present and voted in favor of authorizing this expenditure totaling $150 for Butch & Nellies 
Meals on Heels of Portland.  There were no votes against the motion, and no abstentions.  The 
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motion to authorize spending up to $150 to obtain a catered lunch for the contestants & stage 
crew of OSL on Saturday, August 12th WAS APPROVED. 

• Justin recently updated an Excel spreadsheet that is sitting in a Google Drive Folder showing the 
people & business that previously placed ads in the OSL program books from the last few years.  
A copy of a suggested script for Titleholders to use is also available in that Google folder.  There 
also is an Excel spreadsheet that will be updated as ad placements are received for the 2017 
program book. 

 

Update on Rose & Thorn Awards: 
• Board members discussed the timelines necessary for reviewing nominations for the Rose & 

Thorn Awards.  In light of the low volume of input we received in 2016 for the public to nominate 
winners, board members felt it was easier to just ask the public to make nominations for the 
Community Choice, and then BLP’s board members will privately determine the winners of all of 
the different categories of Rose & Thorn Awards:  Leatherman / Leatherwoman / Business / Non-
profit / Community Choice.  We always have the ability to grant special awards.  And we are not 
required to follow any specific format for conducting our awards, since there is no contractual 
relationship.  Titleholders are asked to submit nominations to the board. 

• Time will be set aside at the July 16, 2017 board meeting to review nominations and determine 
winners in an Executive Session. 

• Justin will update our website with the Rose & Thorn Nomination process, and showing a cutoff 
time late at night on Friday, July 14th.  Justin or Stormy will place a similar notice on our Facebook 
page. 

 

Update on Conversations with a Potential Donor about BLP’s Marketing Plans 
• Bill had a discussion with the potential donor from Vancouver WA about switching from a Seattle 

focus, to more of nationwide possibility for our marketing efforts.  Bill looked at an advertising 
rate sheet from The Leather Journal and remarked that there fees are much higher than 
expected, and larger than what the local donor had in mind. 

• Bill communicated with The Leather Journal, and received an offer from TLJ to include mention 
of the OSL Contest in an upcoming issue, without having to spend one dollar on advertising! 

• Board members authorized Bill to explore this free marketing opportunity with TLJ, along with 
the possible use of our updated digital logo. 

 
 

NEW BUSINESS: 
 

Price Increase on our Annual Fee for Renting a Post Office Box: 
• Justin told the board that the United States Postal Service raised the rates for renting post office 

boxes.  The new renewal fee is higher than the $75 which was included as a line item in our 
budget for 2017.  The new price is $76 for 12 months, and we cannot prepay to lock our current 
price.  Stormy made a motion to authorize spending $76 for future renewals of our post office 
box.  Bill seconded the motion.  There was no other discussion on this motion.  Justin, Gary, Bill, 
Stormy, Micky, Jacob and Billy were present and voted in favor of authorizing this expenditure 
totaling $76 to renew the rental of our post office box for 12 months with the US Postal Service.  
There were no votes against the motion, and no abstentions.  The motion to authorize spending 
$76 to renew our post office box WAS APPROVED. 
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Handling a Problem with a Firm that Overpaid BLP in while underpaying OLP: 
• Justin informed the board about the circumstances which led a local merchant that overpaid BLP 

for an OSL program ad, while at the same time, the same merchant had an unpaid bill still 
outstanding with OLP back when PLA was serving as OLP’s fiscal agent.  The merchant did not 
fully understand that these similarly named sponsorships were actually managed by different 
groups.  The merchant asked BLP to settle up the financial amounts on the merchant’s behalf. 

• When the merchant’s check for OSL program ad was received by BLP, the excess amount over 
the advertising bill was deemed to be a donation to BLP.  This donation is actually larger than the 
total unpaid bill which the merchant owes to OLP via PLA.  When the overpayment was originally 
made to BLP, we were unaware that the same merchant had an outstanding balance with PLA. 

• In order to foster goodwill with OLP, PLA and the merchant, BLP’s board members reached a 
consensus that our bank balance is sufficiently strong enough, that we can afford writing a check 
for $81.63 to pay off the merchant’s outstanding balance with OLP through PLA.  Board members 
noted that the Portland Leather Alliance is still organized as a 501-c-3 charitable group, and 
therefore BLP would not be promoting a for profit group if we decide to send $81.63 to PLA to 
clear off this outstanding debt in the merchant’s name.  Stormy made a motion to authorize BLP 
writing a check to PLA to clear this unpaid debt from OLP/PLA’s records.  Gary seconded this 
motion.  Justin, Gary, Bill, Stormy, Micky, Jacob and Billy were present and voted in favor of 
authorizing this expenditure totaling $81.63, payable to the Portland Leather Alliance.  There 
were no votes against the motion, and no abstentions.  The motion to authorize spending $81.63 
to clear up this financial misunderstanding by the merchant WAS APPROVED. 

 
 
At 1:15pm, board members agreed to take a 10 minute break. 
 
 Lucky and Micky noted that had to leave at this point in time. 
 
 BLP’s directors still maintained a quorum with 6 out of our 8 board members still present. 
 
Most of the guests left during that break.  One of the guests asked Justin to meet with the 
entire board, under the privacy of an Executive Session to discuss a concern. 
 

• The guest discussed the concern with 6 board members present.  Board members thanked the 
guest for bringing this issue to the board’s attention regarding a potential candidate for the 
upcoming OSL Contests. 

• Board members reached consensus that no formal vote was needed since this was only an 
advisory discussion. 

• Justin thanked the guest, and ended the Executive Session. 

• The guest thanked the board for their time in listening & discussing the matter, and then asked 
permission to leave the board meeting site.  Board members consented to the guest leaving the 
meeting. 

 
BLP’s board members continued the regular monthly board meeting at 1:35pm in regular 
session. With 6 out of 8 board members present, we were still maintaining a quorum. 
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Discussion about Titleholders & wearing the Titleholder Sash 
• All 6 of the board members that were present joined in on a lively discussion about sashes being 

worn by a titleholder after they successfully served their term, when an OSL titleholder is 
competing at either a National or International competition that OSL feeds into. 

• Justin noted that one former titleholder had stopped into chat with BLP’s board members a few 
minutes prior to the Noon starting time for today’s board meeting, and could not stay beyond 
12:05.  That former titleholder offered some suggestions of how to cope with this concern in the 
future.  Those possible suggestions were explained to all of the board members present, since 
some of them might have arrived after this guest had to leave so early. 

• Board members who were present also offered up some possible ways of handling the situation 
differently in the future. 

• There clearly was consensus that BLP’s directors & titleholders need to table this discussion to a 
future board meeting, where considerable time can be devoted to it.  That would also allow time 
for BLP’s board members to solicit opinions from more of OSL’s previous titleholders.  

 
Discussion about raising money for the Leather Archives & Museum in Chicago, IL: 

• All of the board members that were present joined in on a discussion about continuing BLP’s long 
term interest and support of the Leather Archives & Museum, a 501-c-3 charity located in 
Chicago, IL.  Board members quickly reached a consensus that we will pass a donation boot 
around the room on LAM’s during the OSL contest weekend. 

• Jacob made a motion to affirm BLP’s long term support as a confirmed fund raiser on behalf of 
the Leather Archives & Museum of Chicago, IL and that BLP will pass around a donation hat 
during the Oregon State Leather Contest weekend.  Gary seconded the motion.  Justin, Gary, Bill, 
Stormy, Jacob and Billy were present and voted in favor of continuing to support the Leather 
Archives & Museum.  There were no votes against the motion, and no abstentions.  The motion 
to reaffirm BLP’s support of the Leather & Archives & Museum WAS APPROVED. 

 
 
At 2:02pm, Jacob & Billy noted that they apologize, but they have to leave the board meeting 
at this time. 
 
With only 4 board members present, Gary noted that we no longer had a quorum present. 
 
Justin noted that we did not have any major items remaining untouched on today’s agenda. 
 
 

BLP’s June 25th 2017 board meeting ended at 2:02pm. 
 
 

REMINDER:  NEXT MEETING OF BLP’s Board of Directors: 
 
 
BLP’s next regularly scheduled monthly board meeting will be held on Sunday 

July 16th, 2017 at NOON @ Embers Broadway / 110 NW Broadway / 

Portland, Oregon 97209 


